## Moffatt Twp Budget Workshop 3-20-24 @ 6:30pm

Meeting called to order with Pledge by all.

Roll call: Supervisor Ray Daniels, Deputy Supervisor Tom Spencer, Clerk -Stefanie Kernstock-(left in middle of workshop), Deputy Clerk, Christina Jenkins- Sloan, Treasurer- Kevin Kaczmarek, Trustees: Lee Chard and Lenny Mezey, Fire Chief -Rick Kalosis.

Ray and Tom presented the 24-25 proposed budget, after receiving some of Arenac and Ogemaw counties Salary questioners and our Twp 5% Cost of Living increase along with working off the past budgets and last year's accounts payable. Discussed that Clerk needs to update cash receipting, when asked why she didn't have it, she was mistaken that with the new server the Treasure and Clerk computer would talk, and that Kevin was putting them in the computer instead of his handwritten paper receipts. She will update them as soon as possible and the Treasures Tax account on BSA also as she needs that also on the computer software. Budget was worked online by line for approval with discussion. Discussed increasing employees' wages a little, and increasing the Per Diem pay for all including Zoning BOR, Planning, BOA.

Discussed the possibility of switching from expensive Landlines and reimbursements to the Supervisor, Treasurer, and Clerk to cell phones for cost effectiveness. Fire Dept budget discussion on eliminating the safety position of \$500 from the officers pay and what does a safety officer do. The secretary needs to be more effective.

Stefanie Kernstock Moffatt Twp Clerk Christina Jenkins-Sloan Deputy Twp Clerk